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Town of Dublin 

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, September 03, 2019 

 

Present:      Dale Gabel, Walter Snitko, Chris Raymond, Sherry Miller 

 

Selectmen signed checks and reviewed the correspondence file. 

 

Dale called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. 

 

4:00 p.m. Roger Trempe–  

 

Dale moved to enter non-public session under RSA 91-A:3 II (b.) Walter seconded.  The Board entered 

non-public session at 4:00 p.m.  Vote 3-0 
i
 

 

Motion to reconvene the public session made by Dale and seconded by Walter.  The Board reconvened 

the public session at 4:24 p.m.  Vote 3-0 
ii
 

 

Motion made by Dale seconded by Walter, to not publically disclose the minutes because it is 

determined that divulgence likely would render the proposed action ineffective.  Vote 3-0 
iii

 

 

The Board advised Roger that Jesse Willard will have a deadline of September 30
th

 to take the written 

test for his CDL.   

 

4:30 p.m. Tim Suokko – 

 

Tim advised the Board that he will be speaking with a part time certified Police Officer on Wednesday 

who is interested in assisting with vacation, night and weekend coverage.   

 

Chris inquired if we needed to replace the 3
rd

 Officer, as he has heard that there doesn’t seem to be a 

noticeable difference.  Tim prefers having a third fulltime Officer for reliability as a part time Officer is 

limited to 1300 hours per year.  The Board authorized Tim to add another part time Officer. 

 

Other Business –  

 

Chris reported on ConCom’s latest meeting –  

Chris stated that it was questioned if we need to continue mowing behind the Life Safety property?  

After a brief discussion it was agreed that unless there is a good reason that we continue to mow, we will 

suspend.  If someone expresses concerns, the Board will address it then.  
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Discussed possible relocation of the monument at Dublin Historical Society – 

Post Office 

Town Hall 

Lawn along Route 101 where the Dublin School sign is. 

 

Agreed to contact Felicity Poole / Lucy Shonk and schedule a meeting. 

 

We received no RFP response for the Highway Barn expansion; therefore Dale made a motion to move 

forward in contacting and contracting with an architect to put together plans.  The cost is not to exceed 

$10,000.  Walter seconded. Vote 3-0 
iv

 

 

There being no further business, Dale made a motion to adjourn at 5:10 pm. 

 

Minutes taken by Sherry Miller. 

 

_____________________ 

Dale Gabel 

 

_____________________ 

Walter Snitko 

 

_____________________ 

Chris Raymond 

                                                 
i
 Vote to enter non-public session 

ii
 Vote to reconvene the public session 

iii
 Vote to seal minutes  

iv
 Vote to allocate money to hire an Architect for the Hwy Barn expansion 


